

HYDE LEA PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Assembly held on Wednesday 9th May 2018 at Hyde Lea & Coppenhall village hall.

Those present;

Parish councillors; Mr J Eaves [chair]-Mr R Pitt-Mr W Mason [Deputy-chair] –Mr R Edwards.

Mr D Jones [clerk to the council]; one resident of the parish.

01: Chairman welcomed those present and the meeting started at 19.30.

02: Apologies received from; Parish Councillor Ms J Wilkes.

03; Issues raised by a member of the public;

Water leak on Hyde Lea Bank; this was discussed in more detail at the following parish council meeting.

04: Chairman's report

The number of councillors on the parish council remains at 5 and there are no vacancies. During the year individual councillors have met with representatives of various bodies to discuss issues relating to the parish. i.e. Footpaths officer (Jane and Bob E) Local farmer (Bob P and Bill M) Community Council Chief Executive) Bill M and John E). Councillors and the Clerk are also vigilant within the parish area in relation to fly typing and reporting such cases. (Bob E on more than one occasion in Barn Bank Lane).

The Civic Amenity visits have been maintained at 4, but from April 2018 will be reduced to 2; dates advertised on the village notice board and in 'Contact'.

Services provided by the County and Borough councils will continue to reduce over the next few years and most work required will be at a cost to this council.

We continue to have 2 trustees representation on the village hall committee. At the present time there is 1 vacancy and this will be dealt with at the parish council meeting later.

Litter pickers continue to keep the village tidy and the councillors are very grateful for their continued effort.

Finally, I would like to thank our clerk Derek, my fellow parish councillors and county and borough councillors for their support during the year. Thank You

05; Issues from the parish assembly on 10th May 2017.

It was noted that the water leak on the bank was also mentioned at the meeting.

06: Village hall report;

New storage container to be positioned shortly. A fete is planned for September 8th.

07: Other village issues; no other points were raised.

Meeting ended 20.00hrs.